Wormbholt News

Friday 18th November

Head's Chat

We all had fun today wearing our PJs/Onesies. Thank you to everyone for supporting Children in Need.
We will let you know how much we raised in next week’s newsletter.

| think we've had enough rain now. It's been a bit of a wash-out this week, so if the rain could stop for a
bit, that would be great!

Year 2 and 3 both went on trips this week. Year 2 went to the cinema and Year 3 to the British Museum.
They all had amazing times. The feedback from staff is always how well behaved our children are on
trips. This makes me feel incredibly proud as Headteacher. The children are a credit to you all.

Please read below about our School Development Plan (SDP) . It will explain to you what our school
priorities are this year.

Have a great weekend.

Mrs Hargie Headteacher



Our School Development Plan (SDP)

Every year, as a school, we think carefully about what we need to do in order to be even better. We then
create a School Development Plan (SDP) which outlines the priorities for the year.

This year our priorities are as follows:

To develop the Wider Curriculum across the school

We have bought curriculums for Geography, History, Computing, French, PSHE, Art & Design,
Design & Technology and Music. The curriculums have been produced by a company called
Kapow. The planning ensures that teachers can identify the key knowledge that they want the
children to learn and ensure that it is well sequenced. This will enable the children to know and
remember more over time. The feedback from staff and children has been extremely positive so
far. Please ask your child what they have been learning in these subjects, as this will help them
to remember.

To improve writing across the school

All the teachers have received training in how to support children with their writing. As a school,
we are creating a new writing scheme of work, which will enable the children to make rapid
progress.

To improve children's memories

We are constantly recapping on and revisiting learning to enable children to consolidate their
learning and remember more. We are actively encouraging parents/carers to talk to their children
regularly to enable them to recall knowledge they have learnt at school.

To develop subject leaders

We now have subject leaders for every subject. The leaders will have lots of training to make
them the best leaders they can be. This will enable them to lead their subjects successfully and
monitor the teaching and learning in their subject to ensure good progress is made across the
school.

To develop the new Early Years Curriculum

All staff have received training on the new curriculum. We are increasing opportunities for
sensory play. We are building stronger relationships between home and school.

Our SDP will be focussed on throughout the school year. Our governors monitor the progress each
term. If you have any questions about our SDP, please feel free to email the office on

info@wormholtpark.lbhf.sch.uk and the email will be forwarded to the SLT.



mailto:info@wormholtpark.lbhf.sch.uk

Children in Need Photos




Reception Class Applications 2023

The application process opened on 1st September and closes on 15th January 2023. The National
offer day is 17th April 2023. Further information has been emailed to parents today.

https://www.|lbhf.gov.uk/children-and-young-people/schools-and-colleges/school-admissions/starting-

school-reception-2023


https://www.lbhf.gov.uk/children-and-young-people/schools-and-colleges/school-admissions/starting-school-reception-2023
https://www.lbhf.gov.uk/children-and-young-people/schools-and-colleges/school-admissions/starting-school-reception-2023

Year 2 Trip

Year 2 were lucky enough to visit Vue cinema in Westfield this week. They watched the animated movie

Conni and the Cat, it was funny! They got to sit in the VIP seats and all had a fabulous time.

FREE Cycle training for anyone living, working or studying in
Hammersmith and Fulham

We have exciting news for parents in Hammersmith and Fulham!

Bikeworks run a number of different initiatives to support families with cycling in Hammersmith &
Fulham.

Free weekly Cycling ADULT sessions: Tuesday - Ravenscourt Park 10:00-12:00;

Vg:glﬁ.PY Wednesday - Edwards Wood Community Centre 10:00-12:00; Friday - Bishop's Park

CYCLING 10:00-12:00

Limited places! Il
Book today h&f -

H&F weekly Group Cycle . .
Training Bikes can be provided on request.

Advance booking necessary please complete the form which can be found here

www.bikeworks.org.uk/HF-weekly-Group-Cycle-Training/


https://www.bikeworks.org.uk/hammersmithandfulham/
http://www.bikeworks.org.uk/HF-weekly-Group-Cycle-Training/

They also run free weekly FAMILY Cycle Training on Saturdays

FREE FAMILY

NORMAND PARK

Altering Ravenscourt Park & Norman Park CYCLE TRAINING
e 10:00-12:15 Morning session for 1 family -y RAVENSCOURT PARK

e 12:45-15:00 Afternoon session for 1 family

10:00am - 12:15pm
12:45pm - 3:00pm

Bikes can be provided on request.

Booking essential h&ff\- 4

. . Saturday Family Cycle
Advance booking necessary please complete the form which can be found here Training‘:’auven‘écgun Park /

Normand Park

www.bikeworks.org.uk/hammersmith-event/Saturday-Family-Cycle-Training-HF-ravenscourt-norman-pa

Readers of the Week

Star fp\ﬁ"’%ﬁ:‘m W This week, the Star Reader of the Week is:
Abeeha in Santiago (Year 6)

Well done'!

Skills Builder Weekly Challenge

Have you been completing any of these skills builder challenges at home? Please let us know how you
are finding these. Here is this week's challenge!

Reflection Questions

) _ Getting Started: How does this activity make you feel?
Design a 'safe space' in your house.

This can be somewhere you go if you need to let out your emotions and calm yourself Intermediate: How could you use this activity to feel
down. more positive when something goes wrong?

Fill the space with positive phrases and objects that make you feel happy.
How will this space help you when you need to stay positive?

Advanced: How could this help you to look on the
bright side of something?

Mastery: How can you manage your emotional
response to best support others?


http://www.bikeworks.org.uk/hammersmith-event/Saturday-Family-Cycle-Training-HF-ravenscourt-norman-park/
http://www.bikeworks.org.uk/hammersmith-event/Saturday-Family-Cycle-Training-HF-ravenscourt-norman-park/

Skills Builder has resources available for parents/carers on their website. The Home Zone helps
parents and carers to build their child’s essential skills at home.Each week they have a different Skills
Challenge that parents/carers can complete with their child.  Click here to visit their website
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School Calendar
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Our School calendar is updated regularly. Please click the link
below to access it - we have just added some Christmas Dates in
December!

Click here to see

Christmas Dates

Tuesday 6th December: Y1 - Y6 Disco 4.30 - 6.30pm
Wednesday 7th December: Nursery Disco (in school time)
Thursday 8th December: Nursery Seasonal Show 2.00pm

Friday 9th December: Reception Disco (in school time)


https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone
https://www.skillsbuilder.org/parents-and-carers
https://wormholtparkprimary.co.uk/school-calendar/

Tuesday 13th December: Reception Seasonal Show 2.00pm

Wednesday 14th December: KS1 Seasonal Show 2.00pm

Thursday 15th December: Parents’ Christmas Party

Details will all be set out nearer the time

Attendance
Tst Santiago
2nd La Paz

Well done to these classes!

Useful Dates

Friday 16th December - 1.30pm End of Term

Wednesday 4th January Children back
Monday 13th - Friday 17th February Half Term
Friday 31st March - 1.30pm End of Term

Monday 17th April Children back

Friday 21st April INSET DAY

Monday 1st May Bank Holiday

Monday 8th May Additional Bank Holiday
Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June Half Term

Thursday 29th June INSET DAY

Friday 21st July - 1.30pm Last day of term







